
30 October 2003

Memorandum

To: Steven Lachnicht, Principal Planner, Alachua County Development Services

From: Thomas J. Walker, Chair, UF Natural Area Advisory Committee

Subject: Comments on Application CPA-08-03

Proposed amendment CPA-08-03 is unwarranted because of the following circumstances:

The four-lane version of SW 24th Avenue assumes that the University of Florida will provide the right-of-way for the segment between SW 34th Street and Archer Road by allowing the road to go through the southern portion of an area designated as Preservation Area 1 in the University of Florida Master Plan.  The assumption that this will happen is based on endorsements of a four-lane SW 24th Avenue by Vice President Ed Poppell at the 20 Feb 2003 meeting of the MPTO, and by President Charles Young at the 25 Mar 2003 meeting of the Alachua County Commission.  At each of these meetings the endorsement was a commitment to recommend that the University provide the right-of-way.

Eight months after committing to recommend that the right-of-way be provided, UF Administration has yet to begin the Master Plan amendment process or even to draft the required amendment.  On the contrary, in a 12 Oct 2003 Opinion Piece in the Gainesville Sun and in 16 Oct 2003 remarks to the Faculty Senate, President Young emphasized that the University has not promised to provide the right-of-way.

Further confirming UF Administration’s indecision as to the donation of right-of-way, UF Vice President Ed Poppell, in a 3 Sep 2003 letter to the MTPO, wrote that the earliest the University will begin the Master Plan amendment process is February 2004 and the earliest that it will reach a final decision is June 2004.  In the meanwhile, at its November meeting, the Faculty Senate will vote whether to “ask the UF Administration to withdraw its 20 Feb 2003 and 25 March 2003 endorsements of the donation of right-of-way for a four-lane extension of SW 24th Avenue through the Natural Area Teaching Laboratory and Preservation Area 1.”  Then, in January 2004, Bernie Machen will become UF’s new President. 


